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Subangini Sriramana <subangini.sriramana@hackney.gov.uk>

Re: Unit 7, 2-6 Orsman Road - License Review 01/10/20
1 message

Shan Uthayasangar <shan.uthayasangar@hackney.gov.uk> 29 September 2020 at 11:10
To: "Kam Adams (Cllr)" <kam.adams@hackney.gov.uk>
Cc: David Tuitt <david.tuitt@hackney.gov.uk>, Subangini Sriramana <subangini.sriramana@hackney.gov.uk>

Dear Cllr Adams,

Thank you for your email. 

I am forwarding this email to the officer who will be attending the remote sub committee meeting.

Kind Regards,
 
Shan Uthayasangar
Licensing Officer
London Borough of Hackney
T: 020 8356 8839

On Tue, 29 Sep 2020 at 10:51, Kam Adams (Cllr) <kam.adams@hackney.gov.uk> wrote:
Hi Shan and David,

Hi Shan/David,

Hope you are both well.

Please find below the email from and , the residents in Orsman Road
objecting to the ongoing licence application and review of the premises licence
of U7 Lounge (Licence 091178)  

These residents want the points raised in their emails below to be taken into consideration in
determining the outcome of this application.

Kind regards,

Kam.

---------- Forwarded message ---------
From: 
Date: Sun, 27 Sep 2020 at 14:17
Subject: Unit 7, 2-6 Orsman Road - License Review 01/10/20
To: <kam.adams@hackney.gov.uk>
Cc:

Dear Councillor Adams,

I am writing to you regarding my concerns with the issues and anti-social behaviour of, Unit 7, 2-6 Orsman
Road, N1 5FB, which has applied for a licence variation. It is also subject to a licence review by the Licencing
Authority on 01/10/2020.
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Since obtaining a license for the premises, in December 2017, the owner has used the premises as a
bar/nightclub, operating irresponsibly and with no consideration to the local community, regularly breaching
the Planning regulations and Licencing agreements; opening later than the license permits; altering the space
inside and outside without submitting any planning consent. Every time there is an event there are always
disturbances that have resulted in the local community getting the support of the Hackney Environmental
Team and the police to deal with the disturbances.

The last event on 11/12th September 2020, resulted in the police being called to come and stop the event at
1.30am. However, even after the premises had been shut the customers continued to party outside till 4am,
which ended in a fight on Orsman Road and people being chased up Kingsland Road. There was an added
concern for the neighbours that there was no social distancing being maintained inside or outside.   

  

The premises and how it has been managed has had a very negative impact on the local neighbourhood the
bar & nightclub being pushed onto the community has not had a positive impact.

I am a resident of Orsman Road, and have been for over 20 years and I have seen the positive impact of the
changes in the community by the developments in the neighbourhood, but this Unit and how it has been
mismanaged has continued to erode the positive changes and has had a very negative impact on everyone in
the local community and all the local businesses. I strongly believe that renewing this license would suggest
to the owner that the way in which the premises has been managed is okay and to be encouraged to
continue. This would put an enormous strain on the already fractious relationship the owner has with the
surrounding community and I think the residents would find it extremely hard to live with.

I am asking if you would be so kind as to share my concerns at the license review as unfortunately, I will be
unable to attend due to my work commitments

(I have copied in another resident who also has similar concerns with the premises and the license review)

kind regards
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